
Monday’s Message – November 28, 2011 
 
Hello everyone…  
 
I am probably not the only one on campus who ate too much on Thanksgiving, but what a great 
day to spend with family and loved ones. The Ortiz clan rallied around my mother, who 
celebrated 96 years young on the 22nd. I hope that each of you enjoyed the break and stand 
ready for the final stretch of the fall quarter. 
 

* 
 
Let me start off today and spend a few moments on a growing national discussion. Across the 
country, people are speaking out. They are frustrated with the economy, our state and national 
policies, and its impact on society. Much like the 1960s and 70s, student voices are among the 
most outspoken. From Berkeley and Davis, to Humboldt and Fullerton, students are calling for 
change. They have seen their tuition rise every year for nearly a decade, while state funding 
wanes and politics rule the day. 
 
Earlier this month, the CSU Board of Trustees was forced to change their meeting practice when 
2-300 protestors disrupted the event, causing property damage and even injuring a Cal Poly 
Pomona police officer. We now know that most of these people were not CSU students. 
 
Most of my colleagues across the country grew up when civil discourse on college campuses 
was widespread. College campuses have long been a haven for free exchange of ideas; a place 
where faculty, staff or students can speak to issues without fear of censorship or persecution.  
Civil debate and exchange play an integral role in education, and where new ideas and 
divergent points of view are respected. I believe that this country advanced civil rights, and 
brought the war in Vietnam to an end, thanks to these efforts. 
 
As long as I am President of Cal Poly Pomona, we will encourage our students to speak out on 
those subjects that are important to our communities. Our expectation is that they are given 
every opportunity to participate in peaceful and respectful demonstrations or protests.  
 
But it is also important to understand that what happened at the Chancellor’s Office and the 
Board of Trustees meeting is completely unacceptable. 
 
We are better than that, and I trust that our university community will not allow that type of 
behavior. After watching the dismantling of the world’s greatest higher education system by 
shortsighted politicians over the past decade, no one is more frustrated than me. Collectively, 
let’s make sure than when our taxpayers and voters take note of these protests, they will 
recognize that the intent is always to make California a better place. 
 
 

* 



I want to celebrate a great achievement for CIS Professor Dan Manson and the College of 
Business Administration. A $3 million grant from the National Science Foundation will be 
awarded to Cal Poly Pomona and a consortium of western colleges to create a West Coast cyber 
security league. 
 
The funds will be used to create CyberWatch West, a center dedicated to increasing the 
number of cybersecurity professionals in California, Washington and Oregon. The center will 
focus on strengthening academic programs, professional development for faculty, and 
encouraging partnerships between schools and industry. We expect to receive approximately 
$500,000 of the grant money.  
 

* 
In the spirit of the holidays, our Renaissance Scholars and select staff across campus are doing 
something special. In partnership with the McKinley Children’s Center Foster Family Agency, we 
are collecting new unwrapped gifts for children from 1 to 17. Anyone can help put a smile on a 
foster child’s face this holiday season. There are drop spots across campus. For more 
information, contact Sara Gamez at x3169. 
 

* 
 
Congratulations to women’s cross country athlete Tiffany Dinh. She placed 36th overall at the 
NCAA Division II National Championships to earn All-American honors. Tiffany is just the third 
runner in our women's cross country program history to achieve this accolade.  
 

* 
 
Finals might be next week but our basketball teams are already in conference play. On 
Thursday night, they are teaming up with a sports marketing class in the international business 
& marketing program for “Return of the Pack.” A huge tailgate party starts at 3:30 p.m. at 
Kellogg Gym. The Bronco women will host Cal State Stanislaus at 5:30 while the men take on 
the Warriors at 7:30. We will also be home on Saturday night with a doubleheader against 
Chico State starting at 5:30. 
 

* 
 

Speaking of our student-athletes, I want to extend my Bronco pride for our efforts in helping 
those less fortunate. Leading up to the Thanksgiving break, our student-athletes raised just over 
$1,700 dollars in one week as part of the "Turkeys for Wishes" event. All of the funds go directly 
to the Make-a-Wish Foundation, the premier wish-granting organization for children with life-
threatening medical conditions. Congratulations! 

 
* 

 



I want to close today with something special. Earlier this month, we unveiled a new home for 
the W.K. Kellogg Arabian Horse Library. This unique venue is appropriately located on the first 
floor of the University Library and is dedicated to collecting and preserving materials about the 
breed, as well as Kellogg’s original Arabian horse ranch. The library houses the world’s largest 
collection related to Arabian horses. The Kellogg Arabian Horse Library does not formally open 
until January, but thanks to our talented colleagues in MediaVision and eLearning, we have a 
special video that celebrates the library and contributions of the W.K. Kellogg Foundation. Mr. 
Jim McHale, chief of the staff at the W. K. Kellogg Foundation, couldn’t say enough about what 
we have accomplished as a university on Mr. Kellogg’s ranch. He said that Mr. Kellogg would be 
proud of this university, and I would add that each of you should be as well. 
 
I’ll see you next week (launch video). 


